
 

Berkeley Unified School District 
The Board Room, 1231 Addison Street,  

Berkeley, CA  94702  

Personnel Commission Special Meeting Minutes 
July 20, 2017 ʹ 4:30 pm 

1. Call to Order   

The meeting was called to order at 4:33 pm.                    
 

2. Roll Call & Establishment of Quorum  

  Chairperson Carter, Vice-Chairperson Goldstein, and Commissioner Ortiz were present, and a quorum was established.   
          

3. Public Comments                

Paula Phillips, BCCE President, ƵƌŐĞĚ�ƚŚĞ��ŽŵŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ�ƚŽ�ƐƵƐƚĂŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�ŚĞĂƌŝŶŐ�ŽĨĨŝĐĞƌ͛Ɛ�ƌĞƉŽƌƚ�ĨŝŶĚŝŶŐƐ͘��^ŚĞ�commented 

that the District had suspended members for more than 45 days under a 30 day suspension order because only work 

days - not calendar days -  are counted, which she believes is excessive. Marleen Sacks, BUSD Attorney, commented that 

ƐŚĞ�ƉƌĞƉĂƌĞĚ�Ă�ǁƌŝƚƚĞŶ�Ă�ŵĞŵŽ�ŝŶ�ƌĞƐƉŽŶƐĞ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ŚĞĂƌŝŶŐ�ŽĨĨŝĐĞƌ͛Ɛ�ƌĞƉŽƌƚ�ĂŶĚ�ƌĞƋƵĞƐƚĞĚ�ƚŚĂƚ�ŝƚ be included as part of 

the overall case record

 



 

 
 

7. Report from Closed Session                                                                                                                              

The Personnel Commission reconvened from closed session at 5:56 pm. Secretary Rogosin read an informative report, 

referencing Merit Rule 60.100.4 and CEC 45306 et seq. for context on hearing procedure that supported the 

Commission͛Ɛ authorization of the Chairperson to serve as the hearing officer for the appeal hearing.  

Commissioner Carter described the content of the findings which included approval of the appeal of the termination of 

an employee by the Board; and sustained the original 30-day suspension as implemented , and that the decision would 

be final. 

Commissioner Ortiz moved to accept the report findings and Vice-Chairperson Goldstein seconded the motion. 

 

Approved, 3-0 
 

8. Public Comments                                         

Chairperson Carter clarified that the suspension period applied to the case would be in accordance with the past practice 

of applying a 30 work day period. President Phillips said she wants to thank the Commission for the ruling but does not 

agree with the duration of the suspension which the Union considers to be a 45-day period. Secretary Rogosin said he 

would be in touch with Union and Ms. Wilson to set the date of her return.  

Ms. Wilson thanked the Commission for listening, but that she waƐ� ĐŽŶĨƵƐĞĚ� ĂďŽƵƚ� ͚ƐƵďƐĞƋƵĞŶƚ� ŝŶǀĞƐƚŝŐĂƚŝŽŶƐ͛�

mentioned in the report. Chairperson Carter said these questions would  be addressed when Ms. Wilson met with 

Secretary Rogosin.  

Vice-Chairperson Goldstein commented that it is unfortunate that the District representatives were not present at this 

moment because all parties could draw important learnings from this experience, which  was a complicated, time-

consuming and expensive process,  and that improvements could be made in the communication with the District 

Administration. She added that she intends to share these observations with the school board at their next meeting, and 

will ask for their commitment to improving the progressive discipline and appeal processes.  
 

9. Next Meeting                   

.


